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 St Mary and St Thomas CE Primary School Newsletter

Week Beginning: Monday 21st September 2018

WELCOME TO MRS RYNN
Mrs Lewis has finished for her maternity leave today and so Mrs Rynn will become the Interim Headteacher from Monday 1st October. We wish Mrs Lewis well and look forward to hearing about the new arrival. If you would like to speak to Mrs Rynn, do not hesitate to contact the school office to book an appointment. 
ALL TOGETHER SCHOOL GOLD STATUS
[bookmark: _GoBack]I am pleased to inform you that we have been awarded the ‘All Together School Gold Status’ award in recognition of our anti-bullying initiatives. This has been awarded to us by the Anti-bullying Alliance and National Children’s Bureau Altogether Anti-Bullying Schools Programme.  The school was highly praised for its focus on pupil wellbeing and the many strategies we use to promote positive relationships across the school.
Y5 FAMILY WORSHIP
This week Y5 held their family worship in the school hall. The theme of the family worship was new beginnings and the pupils did a fantastic job of weaving into the worship some very important messages about new beginnings alongside some excellent drama and singing. We were very proud of the pupils and how confident they were speaking and performing in others. Thank you to all the parents and carers who joined us for the worship. 
RECEPTION FAMILY LEARNING 
Thank you to all the parents/ carers who attended family learning on Thursday which focused on early reading. The aim of the session was to inform parents about how we approach reading and what parents and carers can do at home to promote early reading skills. If you were unable to attend the session, please speak to Mrs Neilson for more information. 
MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
On Thursday 4th October, Mrs Muscroft will be holding her annual Macmillan Coffee afternoon. Families are asked to donate cakes so that they can be bought at breaktime by pupils and then served to parents in Y1 and Y6 in the afternoon. Each pupil will need to donate their cakes by Wednesday 3rd October. On Thursday 4th October each pupil can bring in £1 to buy a range of cakes at playtime. Parents from Y1&Y6 are invited to join us at 2pm in the school hall for a coffee (and tea!) afternoon. The cost of this will be £2.50 and will include a range of refreshments. 100% of the proceeds from this day will be donated to Macmillan. 
NSPCC SPEAK OUT STAY SAFE DAY 
Last week on the newsletter you will have read a letter outlining details of an up and coming NSPCC Speak Out and Stay Safe day planned for the pupils. The session will take place on the Tuesday 2nd October and aims to equip our pupils with the knowledge, skills and understanding of how they can keep themselves safe always. Please ask your child about the day and what they have learned. 
NUT ALLERGY 
One of our new pupils this academic year has a severe nut allergy and we would like to ask our parents whose children bring a packed lunch to school each day to be sympathetic to this and refrain from bringing nuts or nut based products into school to help reduce the risk of an allergic reaction.
COLLECTING YOUR CHILDREN 
As it is still early in the academic year, it is worth reminding parents and carers around pick up arrangements for your child. Pupils in Reception, Y1 and Y2 finish school at 3:10pm and pupils in Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 finish school at 3:15pm. We expect all parents and carers to be prompt when collecting your child. If parents or carers are repeatedly late, they will spoken to by a senior member of staff. 
PARKING 
We have had several parents/ carers complain to the school office about inconsiderate parking and driving in Barton Close. As you know, it is a very small street used by lots of children and other pedestrians therefore doing a 3-point turn in the road opposite the school is highly dangerous for our pupils. If you wish to turn your car around, you should do so at the bottom of the close where it is less busy and there is more room to do so. Thank you in advance for your co-operation with this. 
PAYMENTS INTO SCHOOL OFFICE
As we begin this school year could we please remind you that any payments made into school are in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name, class, amount enclosed and what the payment is for. If payment is for wrap-a-round, please put the date your wish to book wrap-a-round for your child. Thank you for your co-operation with this. If money is not in an envelope then, it will not be accepted into the office. 
COMING UP…
Tuesday 2nd October: NSPCC Speak out, stay safe assembly and workshops for Y1-6 pupils
Thursday 4th October: Y2 to lead Harvest Festival service at St Thomas’ Church at 9:30am. *This has changed from the original date due to a clash with the junior trip to see the giants. We apologise for any inconvenience caused with this change* / Macmillan coffee afternoon 2pm for Y1&Y6 parents and carers. Please see above for more details
Friday 5th October: Y3 – Y6 trip to ‘The Giants spectacular 2018’
W/b: Monday 8th October: Scholastic Book Fair will be in school each evening from 3:15pm-3:45pm 
Thursday 11th October: Disco R, Y1& Y2 3:15-4:15pm/ Y3, Y4, Y5& Y6 4:15pm-5:15pm. The cost of the disco is £2.50 per child and includes refreshments. Please ensure you have paid the disco money by Tuesday 9th October 2018







Well done to the following children, who have won the Headteacher’s Award this week!


	CLASS
	NAME
	REASON

	NURSERY 
	Eleanor 
	Super tidying!

	RECEPTION
	Logan
	Wonderful shape work in maths

	YEAR 1
	Daisey 
	Working very hard in all lessons

	YEAR 2
	Amelia
	Good listening

	YEAR 3
	Joshua
	Being hard working and working quickly

	YEAR 4
	Lillie
	Being resilient and hardworking!

	YEAR 5
	Year 5
	A fantastic and confident family worship!

	YEAR 6
	Millie
	Excellent effort in Maths all week



       


	LUNCHTIME AWARDS
	YEAR
	NAMEATTENDANCE AWARD

Whole school attendance last week was 97.7%
Well done to Reception class with 97.3% and Year 5 with 100%.  They have won the class attendance awards this week!
Well done everyone!


	RECEPTION
	Olivia

	YEAR 1 
	Viet Anh

	YEAR 2
	Joshua

	YEAR 3
	Amelia

	YEAR 4
	Ana-Elena

	YEAR 5
	Ada

	YEAR 6
	Jaydon




ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK
          Rec			97.3%
Y1			  94.6%
Y2			  96.6%
Y3			  97.4%
Y4		              99.2%
Y5			  100%
    Y6 	 	            97.6%  	
    










Believe in ourselves, each other and God; Achieve in all we do; Shine every day!
Confidence, Trust, Resilience, Compassion, Hope, Independence, Forgiveness
Barton Close, WA10 2HS Tel 01744678010 Email stmarythomas@three-saints.org.uk Web www.sm-st.co.uk
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